
 

Tillsonburg Hydro Inc. 
200 Broadway, 2nd Floor, Suite 204  
Tillsonburg, ON N4G 5A7 
 
 
 
July 17, 2013 
 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
 
       
 

Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Tillsonburg Hydro Inc. 2013 Rates 
Settlement Agreement 
Board File Number: EB-2012-0168 
 
 
Tillsonburg Hydro Inc. (“THI”) has identified a typographical error in the Final Settlement 
Agreement for case EB-2012-0168.  THI is aware that the Final Tariff Rates have been 
established based on the settlement agreement but requests that the Ontario Energy Board 
(“the Board”) review this error and consider possible remedies. 
 
On page 120 of the Settlement Agreement THI staff have identified three separate errors in the 
column “Interest Disposition during 2012 – Instructed by Board”.  For Group 1 Accounts 1580 
WMS, 1588 Power and 1588 sub account Global Adjustment, the amounts entered were 
missing the negative sign in the table (see decision EB-2011-0198, page 7 for settlement 
amounts approved in 2012).  As a result, the calculated amounts in the “Closing Interest 
Balance as of Dec-31-11 Adjusted for Disposition during 2012” were understated (higher credit 
balance).  Similarly, the “Total Claim” amounts for these three Group 1 Account balances were 
also understated (higher credit balance).  As a result of this error, THI is returning excess funds 
to its customers by way of its “Disposition of Deferral/Variance Account Rate Rider (2012) – 
Effective until April 30, 2014”. 
 
The overall result of this error is approximately $51,000.  For a small local distribution company 
like THI, this is a significant amount to absorb.  THI kindly requests the Board’s review of this 
matter.   
 



Section 43.02 of “Ontario Energy Board Rules of Practice and Procedure” states: 
 
The Board may at any time, without notice or a hearing of any kind, correct a typographical 
error, error of calculation or similar error made in its orders or decisions.” 
 
THI understands that the Board cannot approve a retroactive correction of this nature.  THI 
requests that the Board consider a correction, going forward, to the Disposition of 
Deferral/Variance Account Rate Riders, effective August 1, 2013, to each rate class accordingly. 
 
THI has been in contact with the intervenors for this rate application (VECC and Energy Probe) 
and they will support the Board’s decision on this matter. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
Wayne Brett 
Finance Regulatory Affairs Manager 
Tillsonburg Hydro Inc. 
519-842-6428 X3229 
wbrett@tillsonburg.ca 
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